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Nusret,
 
Thank you for getting in touch with me. I am going to include this message below as public comment
that will be sent to all CAAB members.
 
I understand your concerns and am including Janet Hruby from our Transportation and Mobility
Department to see if there is a near term opportunity to coordination with Oregon Department of
Transportation (ODOT) to improve lighting at this intersection since I believe the intersection is
actually maintained/operated by ODOT and not the City of Bend. The City often applies for safety
grants including lighting projects and perhaps this is a location we can add to our list for a future
safety grant application.
 
Unfortunately the CAAB agenda is already full and the funding that group oversees is limited,
particularly in the early years of the district.
We have identified priority areas for the district and district funds with the Division area seen as a
later year priority which is why I think Janet and safety grants may be a better near term opportunity
to improve this intersection.
 
Thank you for your comments
 
Best,
 

Allison Platt
Core Area Project Manager
My Pronouns: She, Her, Hers Why Pronouns?
Office: 541-322-6394 
Mobile: 541-213-7387

 
Learn more about the City’s plans for the Core Area, our Urban Renewal/Tax Increment
Financing program, and our Multiple Unit Property Tax Exemption Program.
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CAUTION: External Email. Use caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or responding to this
email.

Sent: Wednesday, February 8, 2023 9:41 PM
To: Allison Platt <aplatt@bendoregon.gov>
Cc: nusret ronai <n_ronai@yahoo.com>
Subject: İntersection at Division and Revere
 

Hello,
 
I am Nusret Aydin responding to your request that I e-mail you concerning the
above subject. I spoke with you last week,after the publıc meeting of the
Core Area Committee, and pointed out that with the second homeless  shelter
due to open soon on Division Street, there will obviously be an increase in
foot traffic close to this residential area. This Division/Revere
intersection is sorely in need of more lighting.The increase in pedestrian
traffic, near and at the intersection itself, presents a serious danger, not
only to the increased pedestrian traffic but also to those people who live
and have businesses in the area. This intersection need's to be improved in a
way  that it should be able to serve pedestrian traffic as well as cyclists.
Because it is on of the main arteries that connect's North East of Bend to
downtown Bend. At present especially during the night it is intimidating to
use this intersection to walk to downtown. 
 
I hope your committee will take this issue seriously and include it on your
agenda so it can be discussed more thoroughly.        
 
Thank you
Nusret Aydin (541-4194520)


